
THESE ARE DRAFT MINUTES, SUBJECT TO THE APPROVAL BY THE TOWN BOARD 

 

Town of Johnstown 

Polk County, WI 
Minutes of Monthly Town Board Meeting 

Tuesday, September 10, 2019 

 

Supervisor, Mike Anderson called the meeting to order at 6.30 p.m. at the Town Shed, 2181 County Road G, 

Comstock, WI. Present were Supervisors Joe Zaspel and Dan Lowe; Treasurer, Sue Rouzer; Clerk, Deanne 

Moravitz, 5 town residents and 2 guests. 

 

Approve August Town Meeting Minutes – Motion Zaspel/Lowe to approve the August minutes with the 

following changes: amend the Special Meeting Minutes from August 16, 2019 to read: “Supervisor, Joe Zaspel 

called the meeting to order…” and “Not present, Treasurer Sue Rouzer and Chairperson, Mike Anderson.” 

Motion Carried. 

 

Kent Kindschy; Turtle Lake Schools Update – Mr. Kindschy provided a hand out and updated the attendees about 

the continuing efforts of the Turtle Lake Schools.  

 

Wayne Swenson; Polk County Land Surveying; minor subdivision – Mark Carlson, Edina Realty presented a 

minor subdivision on behalf of Mr. Swenson. Roy Jepsen requested to divide 2 parcels located at 1898 County Rd 

D in section 31 of the Town of Johnstown. Additional maps were presented. Motion by Zaspel, seconded by 

Lowe to approve the subdivision as request. Motion Carried.  

 

Review Treasurers Report – August Treasurer’s Report was reviewed and accepted as submitted by the Treasurer.  

 

The next Regular Monthly Town Board Meeting will be on October 15, 2019 at 6:30 p.m. at the Town 

Shed, 2181 County Road G, Comstock, WI 

 

Livestock at Large Ordinance – Chairperson Anderson researched the options of the Town Board to enforce a 

Livestock Ordinance as a result of multiple complaints of Roger Marske’s cattle running at large, often crossing 

County Road G and causing extensive crop damage to neighboring fields. Anderson will meet with Marske and 

try to resolve the issue. Ordinance was not acted on.  

 

Period of Public Comment – The “Road Closed” sign posted on 25th St. between 205th Ave and Cty Rd G was 

questioned. This gravel road gets soft in wet weather and the purpose is to deter heavy travel on this section of 

road.  

Missing street sign at the intersection of 220th Ave and Pipe Lake Rd. This will be looked at and remedied as 

needed.  

 

Supervisor Reports – Jack Kunzelman needs a replacement fire number. Need to find new place to store town 

truck for the winter. Porta Potty will be removed from Pipe Lake Landing. Dock will be removed at the end of 

October. New State Grant Program discussed.   

 

Adjournment – Motion by Zaspel; seconded by Lowe to adjourn the meeting at 7:53 a.m. Motion Carried. 


